LAT CDR RFA #36 Response

Action Requested:
Investigate options for the addition of engineering resources tasked with the responsibility of developing test procedures, maintaining the Software Test Plan, and defining a test procedure development schedule.

Supporting Rationale:

The development calls for an unrealistically high code production rate of approximately 25-30 verified lines of code per day per person.  This rate is about 3 times higher than the industry standard.  Clearly additional staffing will be required to allow the successful production of software and support of I&T.

Response:

Since the LAT Critical Design Review, several engineers have been added including: two technical FSW writers – one to capture written design (and later test) documentation of the software packages and one to further develop the web and on-line tools that support the team’s development environment.  Additionally, an Instrument-Spacecraft Interface Simulator (ISIS) lead software engineer has been added to focus on the detailed design, integration and testing of the ISIS.  The test team has also been augmented – beginning April 1st, two engineers are joining the team to provide FSW test program leadership.  Finally a software engineer has been added to design and code the Thermal Control System. The LAT IPO continues to search for one additional software development/management engineer to complete the staff.

As follow-up to a GSFC initiated Quick Look Review in November of 2003, GSFC and SLAC provided an agreed-upon set of definitions for FSW metrics.  Using these definitions, the SLAC productivity metrics are comparable to GSFC and industry standard expectations. 







